From: FS-Coconino Webmail

To: Dechter, Mike - FS, AZ

Subject: FW: [External Email]Feb 19 public meeting with Big Park Council
Date: Thursday, March 6, 2025 9:43:16 AM

Brenda Emry

Customer Service Representative
Forest Service

Coconino National Forest

p: 928-527-3602
brenda.emry@usda.gov

1824 S.Thompson St.

Flagstaff, AZ 86001

From: bert mclean

Sent: Friday, February 21, 2025 7:05 PM

To: FS-Coconino Webmail <SM.FS.Cof Webmail@usda.gov>
Subject: [External Email]Feb 19 public meeting with Big Park Council

[You don't often get email from_. Learn why this is important at

https://aka.ms/I earnAboutSenderldentification ]

[External Email]

If this message comes from an unexpected sender or references a vague/unexpected topic; Use caution before
clicking links or opening attachments.

Please send any concerns or suspicious messages to: Spam.Abuse@usda.gov

On Feb 19 Big Park Council scheduled a meeting with the USFS and APS to discuss the APS 69KV powerline
upgrade in the Village of Oak Creek. As you are certainly aware the line runs from VOC to McGuireville and most
people in VOC would like the first parts from the substation to Beaverhead Flat rd to be buried for various reasons.
The meeting was totally disappointing because both the USFS and APS were no shows. It appears that you did not
attend because you have already decided to proceed with this plan and can’t be bothered with talking to the citizens
most affected by the plan. I would like the exact rationale for your non-attendance in your reply to my email. I was
under the opinion that these meetings are required by law. I will be submitting comments indicating the plan has
technical errors in the location of the transmission line poles which are unachievable near the beginning of the line
that may require significant changes to your analyses.

Respectfully,

Bert McLean





